[DATE]

NAMES OF REPRESENTATIVES AND SENATOR FROM YOUR DISTRICT

[ADDRESS]
Olympia, WA 98504:

Dear [NAMES OF YOUR REPRESENTATIVES AND SENATOR]:

I am writing to express [AGENCY NAME] support of the Secure Medicine Return bill, HB 1165,to create a producer-provided program for properly managing unwanted medicines from households to reduce accidental poisonings, drug diversion, and environmental contamination.  We need a safe and secure method for collecting and properly disposing of unwanted medicines in our homes.

 

We are concerned that a significant number of medicines from households go unused or expire, and there is no convenient and safe method for disposing of them.  Keeping unused, unwanted, and expired medicines in our home medicine cabinets increases the risk of accidental poisonings, abuse, drug diversion, and teen “pharming”.   Accidental poisonings are up 395% from 1990.  Most children who died as a result of accidental poisoning used someone’s prescription or over the counter medicine. National statistics show teens and young adults are using prescription drugs to get high second only to marijuana; most obtain them from a friend or relative. 

 

Pharmaceuticals have been detected in many streams and groundwater, and have the potential to impact aquatic organisms.  Medicines that are flushed down the drain are not removed by the wastewater treatment plants, but instead are either directly discharged to the surface water or fall out in the biosolids that are often applied to land.  
Throwing medicines in the trash is not the answer either.  Trash disposal is not secure, especially for controlled substances.  Medicines and their metabolites have been detected in landfill leachate which is collected in the liner and pumped to the wastewater treatment plant.   

 

We support HB 1165 which requires pharmaceutical producers to provide and pay for a cost-effective medicine return program that is convenient, safe and secure for residents of each county in the state.  Manufacturers, as originators of the medicines, have the greatest responsibility for end-of-life management: they have the expertise, relationships, security awareness, scope of service and resources needed to establish safe, secure and effective programs. They provide this service to several other countries in the world and are experienced at running these programs.  Local governments do not have this expertise and cannot carry the burden of collecting and properly disposing of these unwanted medicines.

 

We have a unique opportunity to implement a safe and secure system and have it managed by the companies that would know how to do it best.  I hope you will do all you can to ensure passage of this timely bill.

Sincerely,

